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My name is Anneke Wensing. I work for CHOICE, a youth 
organisation in the Netherlands formerly known as Dutch 
Council on Youth and Population, established by World 
Population Foundation in 1997. I am also involved in the 
establishment of YouAct, a European youth network on sexual 
and reproductive rights. 
 
I am happy to hear that youth issues and the special needs of 
young people are recognised by many at this Forum. 
Guaranteeing young people’s sexual and reproductive health and 
rights is the first step towards a healthy and happy society 
and gender equality. It is also the key to poverty reduction. 
 
To ensure that the needs of young people are met and to enable 
real and informed choices, youth participation in designing 
and implementing programmes and policies that affect young 
people’s lives is of major importance. Involving young people 
makes programmes and policies most effective.  
 
According to the ICPD programme-of-action and the Rights of 
the Child, young people have the right to participate fully in 
all levels of the decision-making process. However, meaningful 
youth participation is still not happening in many countries. 
 
Although ´involving youth´ sounds so easy and logical, I think 
all people who are or have been working in youth-adult 
partnership can tell you that it is not an easy process at 
all. And it isn’t: it takes time, resources and a lot of 
support, but is worth it. Youth participation comes with many 
challenges, but this may never be a reason not to implement it 
in all policies. I am sure that many people who are working in 
youth-adult partnership will agree with me that equal 
partnership is beneficial for both parties and produces the 
best results. Besides that, it is also a lot of fun! 
 
What is all comes down to is that if we want to make the Cairo 
agenda a reality, it won’t happen without us: young people. We 
all have to do our best and work hard to achieve meaningful 
youth participation. 
 
Thank you  


